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Coming Events 

 August 15 - Advance Poll - Stirling Room -  5pm - 9pm 

 August 28 - 2019 By-Election - Stirling Room - 9am to 8pm 

Saltcoats Lakers 2019 Provincial Champs 

Members of the Saltcoats Lakers PeeWee tean that won the SBA 2019 13U AA Tier 6 Provincial 

Baseball Tournament are: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Front Row from Left:  Jace McCallum, Liam Baron,  Alex Morrison, Luke Morgan, Wyatt Bergen, 

Rooke Mickle, Gabe Nabozniak-Wog and Cole Stainer 

Back Row from left:  Assistant Coach Jesse Baron, Tristan Kostelnyk, Wyatt Evans, Head Coach 

Michael Farquharson, Nikki Devins, Assistant Coach Hanna Farquaharson, Estyn Nabozniak, Kyla 

Farquharson and Assistant Coach - Cam Morgan 

The Beautification Committee would like to thank all the volunteers who 

helped with the Garden Tours and High Tea. 

Thank you to all who volunteered for the victorious weekend of July 26 – 28, 2019 of the 

Saskatchewan Provincial 13U AA Tier 6. Congratulations to the Saltcoats Lakers              

becoming the Provincial Champs of 2019. 

Thank you to Steve and Barb and ALL the volunteers who helped with the weekend.     

Commitment to organizing helped with raising funds for improvements to the Park.     

Feedback from the event is reassuring that Saltcoats Park is a gem! 

Thank you to Robert for all the work that has done to the Park prior to the event and over 

the years. 

Thank you to Dave and Melissa for keeping the Park in tip top shape! 

Thank you to all!!! 

We all  appreciate your dedication and hard work….. 

The Beautification Committee is in need of potting soil to use in the    

potting up of plants for next springs plant sale.  We can reuse the soil 

from your hanging baskets etc.  Drop off at 133 Crescent Lake Road or 

call Gerri at 744-2969. 
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Phone: (306) 744-2212 

Fax: (306) 744-2239 

E-mail: saltcoats.town@sasktel.net 

A reminder that residents can make monthly payments on their utility and tax bills. Payments can been 
made by cash, cheque or debit at the Town of Saltcoats Office. Residents that bank with Cornerstone 

Credit Union are able to set up automatic deposits, and the town accepts e-transfers for not only utilities 

and taxes but also for licences, rentals, permits and any other payments you are making to the town. 

If you have any questions please contact the Town Office at 306-744-2212. 

In July we said good bye to  Administrator Carling Sandercock.  We wish her the very best 

in her new endeavors.  Former Town Administrator Diane Jamieson will return on a       

temporary basis until a new administrator is hired. 

2019 By-Election 

The next By-Election will take place on Wednesday August 28, 2019. 

 It is important to become involved in your community’s affairs and  exercise your  

democratic right to choose the leaders of your community. 

Advance Poll 

Voting for the Advance Poll will take place on Thursday, August 15, 2019 between 

the hours of 5:00 p.m. to 9:00 p.m. in the Stirling Room of the Community Services 

Building at 117 Allan Avenue.  

Election Day 

Voting on Election Day will take place on Wednesday, August 28, 2019 between 

the hours of 9:00 a.m. to 8:00 p.m. in the Stirling Room of the Community Services 

Building at 117 Allan Avenue. 

Who Can Vote? 

Persons eligible for voting must: 

- be at least 18 years old on Election Day; 

- be a Canadian citizen; 

-a resident of Saskatchewan for at least 6 (six) consecutive months immediately  

preceding election day;  

- either: A) a resident of the municipality for at least 3 (three) consecutive months  

immediately preceding the day of the election; or B) an owner of assessable land for 

at least 3 (three) consecutive months immediately preceding the day of election. 

- Identification with a civic address must be presented as proof of residency in the 

Town of Saltcoats. 

Candidates 

Number to be elected: One (1) Councillor 

Kelcey Harasen - 204 Allan Avenue 

Lenore Denbrok - 204 Glasgow 

If you have any questions regarding the 2018 By-Election please contact the 

Town Office at 306-744-2212 
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Next Council Meeting 

August 21, 2019 7pm 

Candidates Running for Office 

All candidate information will be provided by the candidates themselves. The             

information will not be checked for spelling or grammatical errors.  

The Returning Officer and the Town of Saltcoats are not responsible for verifying or     

investigating the accuracy of the  document as to length or content. Candidates            

information will be published as they are received. 

Lenore Denbrok 

My name is Lenore Denbrok and I have lived in Saltcoats for the last 39 years.  It has 

been a wonderful community to live in and to raise our three daughters. The great      

community spirit has always inspired me – the involvement of so many community 

members in the many activities that have happened here over the years is just amazing.  

I have 12 years of experience as a school trustee both on the local Saltcoats School board 

and also on the district Yorkdale school board. I was chairman of that board for several 

years as well as the district representative to the Saskatchewan School Trustee                

Association. I also served on a provincial aboriginal education committee briefly. This    

experience will help me take a broad perspective when looking at local issues regarding 

priorities and planning for town council decisions.  

I have been a piano teacher for most of my years in Saltcoats and have just retired from 

that profession. It has been a great privilege to share my great love of music with many, 

many children in Saltcoats , Yorkton and area.  

Involvement in the community and being able to give back to a community that has been 

such a special place to live all these years is very important to me. I hope to be able to 

continue to contribute in the capacity of Town Councillor and ask you to support me in 

the by-election.  

My name is Lenore Denbrok and I have lived in Saltcoats for the last 39 

years.  It has been a wonderful community to live in and to raise our three 

daughters. The great community spirit has always inspired me – the 

involvement of so many community members in the many activities that 

have happened here over the years is just amazing.  

I have 12 years of experience as a school trustee both on the local Saltcoats 

School board and also on the district Yorkdale school board. I was 

chairman of that board for several years as well as the district 

representative to the Saskatchewan School Trustee Association. I also 

served on a provincial aboriginal education committee briefly. This 

experience will help me take a broad perspective when looking at local 

issues regarding priorities and planning for town council decisions.  

I have been a piano teacher for most of my years in Saltcoats and have just 

retired from that profession. It has been a great privilege to share my great 

love of music with many, many children in Saltcoats , Yorkton and area.  

Involvement in the community and being able to give back to a community 

that has been such a special place to live all these years is very important to 

me. I hope to be able to continue to contribute in the capacity of Town 

Councillor and ask you to support me in the by-election.  

My name is Lenore Denbrok and I have lived in Saltcoats for the last 39 

years.  It has been a wonderful community to live in and to raise our three 

daughters. The great community spirit has always inspired me – the 

involvement of so many community members in the many activities that 

have happened here over the years is just amazing.  

I have 12 years of experience as a school trustee both on the local Saltcoats 

School board and also on the district Yorkdale school board. I was 

chairman of that board for several years as well as the district 

representative to the Saskatchewan School Trustee Association. I also 

served on a provincial aboriginal education committee briefly. This 

experience will help me take a broad perspective when looking at local 

issues regarding priorities and planning for town council decisions.  

I have been a piano teacher for most of my years in Saltcoats and have just 

retired from that profession. It has been a great privilege to share my great 

love of music with many, many children in Saltcoats , Yorkton and area.  

Involvement in the community and being able to give back to a community 

that has been such a special place to live all these years is very important to 

me. I hope to be able to continue to contribute in the capacity of Town 

Councillor and ask you to support me in the by-election.  

Kelcey Harasen 

Town leaders need to be forward thinkers, problem solvers, and hard    
workers.  They need to  have passion and truly care about their community 
and the people in it. They need to dream big, make goals, have big ideas 
and follow through on them.  They need to speak their mind, ask the hard 
questions and be an advocate for residents.  They need to build rapport,   

excitement and a sense of community.   

 

It’s time to start voting in “leaders” who are willing to get out there and get 
the work done, not “councillors” who are good at sitting around a table 

talking about hard work. 



 

Bylaw Enforcement 
In order for the Town of Saltcoats to properly enforce 

bylaws, policies and regulations, we must be aware of 

infractions.  Residents can submit a written complaint 

to the office, or if to you want to   retain your          

anonymity a picture can be sent of the infraction to the 

Town Office.  Pictures can be dropped off at the office, 

mailed to Box 120, Saltcoats, SK, S0A 3R0 or emailed to 

saltcoats.town@sasktel.net. 

Garbage and  Recycling 

Saltcoats residents ’ questions and concerns 

are important to Council and Administration.  

If you would like more information on  Bylaws,        

Policies, or events happening around town 

stop at Town Office or call 306-744-2212 

Thank you to Robert Morgan for all his    

volunteer time  for all the work he has done 

at the Saltcoats District Regional Park and 

around the town for other committees. 

Reminder…The landfill will remain 

opened 24/7 for tree branches only.  

We thank everyone who has been       

treating the site with respect and 

only putting in tree branches.       

Compostable material is accepted 

into the bin for oversized household 

garbage bin located at 402 High 

Street.  Please bag or bundle all    

compostable material into this bin.  

If you are unable to lift items into 

the bin please contact the Town of-

fice at 744-2212 to make arrange-

ments. 

All Terrain Vehicles within the Town of Saltcoats and the 

Saltcoats District Regional Park 

Please remember that the Town of Saltcoats and             

Saltcoats District Regional Park are public places, and All 

Terrain drivers must be aware of their surroundings and 

others.  There have been several complaints of ATVs     

driving erratically around the town and the park.  The park 

and town is here to be enjoyed safely by all who go out for 

a walk, ball game, a hike down Leflay Trail, or just to sit 

back and relax and look at the scenery.  If you  witness   

anyone who is driving around erratically 

please contact the RCMP at  306-786-2400. 

Heritage Trail Committee is looking 

for a volunteer(s) to stain the        

Gazebo by Lakeside Manor.  Please 

contact Walter Farquharson          

306-744-2214 or the Town 

Office at 306-744-2212 

As you  know Bill and Lynda Johnston have   

retired from operating the Four-Town Journal  

Recently a group of great people from 

throughout their coverage area generously   

organized a retirement party for them, at 

which a goodwill donation box was set up.  

They were humbled by the not only the       

turnout for the get-together but by the       

donations which were made.  They have      

decided that in appreciation of support and 

friendship they and their business have        

received for “our four towns” they have      

returned it in    donations to the libraries in 

Saltcoats, Bredenbury, Churchbridge and        

Langenburg.  The keys to the Four Town     

Journal have been passed to a much younger-

Publisher, Ryan Stanko, who is too, very   

committed to the local communities.   

 


